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TRANSCRIPT OF PROCEEDINGS

MR, SPURRIER: The next case is Case 680. Can we save time

by consolidating the next four cases?

MR. GIRAND: I would like to consolidate the next four cases
' because the subject matter of all of them is the same practically |

and I have talked to Mr.Howell there of E1 Paso and he has no objecL

]

{ tion to consolidating the four cases. That is 680, 681, 682, and }
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owns the north half of the North West quarter of Section 21 upon

|
MR. SPURRIER: Go ahead. !

MR. GIRAND: 1If the Commission please, in the consolidate&
cases of 680 and 681, 682 and 683, application of Grover C. Conrad

for the appraval of certain unorihodox proration units inthe Jalc¢

Ty mare hasra
we do not have

any testimony bhut

we do want to offer in evidence certain exhibits and make a brief

statement into the record.

680, 681, 682, and 683.]

MR. GIRAND: If the Commission please, the Grover Conrad

|
-
{Marked Exhibit Number 1 Cases

which he has a gas well at the present time. He also owns the eagt
half of the South Bast quarter and the south half of the North Eagdt
quarter and the east half of the West half of Section 17. He owng
the west half of the East half of Section 20. We propose to estallish
proration units as outlined there, An 80 acre unit in Section 21, two
160 acre units in Séction 17, and one in Section 20.

MR. SPURRIER: What is the total of that acreage, Mr. Girand?

MR. GIRAND: 560 acres total acreage in the three Sections.

The purpose for filing these applications are that the property isg
principally in the area delineated as the Rhodes storage area but

é
1
was not a party to any of the unit agreements that were entered |

t

into between the El Paso.Natural Gas and the Government and the Sﬁate
;

Land Office. The acreage surrounding or the acreage offsetting tﬁe
north half of the North West quarter of 21 has a gas well on it at
the pesent time, as does the acreage immediately to the east. Ve

were unable to make any arrangement to unitize with either of thej
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twoe We are confronted with the wording of your Order in Case 583
in which you provide that the rules of the Jalco Pool will not apy
to the Rhodes storage area, but a search of the Commission's recot
failed to disclose any delineated area as the Rhodes area as far
-as I could find. So, I don't know whether we are properly before
the Commission for proration units or not until 1 |
determines whetbher or not we have a Rhodés area defined by the
Commission. We submit that we have two gas wells on the property
now, it is foolish to go forward and drill additional wells until
we do know whether or not the Commission is going to grant a pro-
ration unit, We do have a drilling obligation that‘has to be met
and surely we can't afford to go and spend the nioney if we dont't
know whether the Commission is going to give us a proration unit
in the area. We would like to submit our application in addition

to the map.

MR. SPURRIER: Without objection, it will be admitted. Mn

Howell?

MR, HOWELL: We would like to introduce evidence in ob jec~-

tion to this application.

— e b - e — e e e —

the witness, having been first duly sworn, testified as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

By: MR. HOWELL:

Q Will you state your name to the Commission?

A Robert ¥. Evans. |

Q Where are you employed, Mr. Evans? ?

A In Jal, New Mexico with the gas company. ‘
.9 That is with El Pago Natural Gas Compauny? . . __ |
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A That 18 with El pPaso Natural Gas in the gas engineering \

S

Q Are you a graduate of a recognized College OT Universiby?\

A Yes, gir, 1 have a B. Se pDegree in g£60LOgY from Texas Western

Collegee

q How long have you practiced geology?

‘For & period over.two:year
of over twO years?

Where?

At Jal, New Mexico?

S

A Yes.

DI

A Yes, 8ir.

Have you ever been qualified pefore the»Commission here?

No, Sirs

A

Q

Q

A At the place that 1 am presently employed.
Q

Q

A

MR. HOWELL* We submit the witness as an expert witnesse.

MR. SPURRIER? Yes, Sir.

Q |DMre. Evans, nhave you made certain maps or platss concernin

the area under consideration here? o \

o ream e’

A Yes; gir, 1 have a structural contour map of the Yavues an%

gop of the Yatas which 1 would 1like to use and 1 would like to sub-

}

1

s 7 :

\ mit two jgobaric maps ab this timee. \

\ Q Lett's take the structural

will you mark thab Exhibit 17

| lined area represents there?

S e [

\ A The purple outlined ares represents ghe unit

e e T -,,_‘,._._,4_,__-_,,.-

\
contour map av the-top of the Yaﬁes,
A

|
|
(Marked Exhibits 1, 2, and
3, for identification.)

Q referring to E1 Paso Natural Gas Company's Exhibit 1, whiJF

is on the poard, will you tell the Commigsion what the purple out{

|
|

ared.

1
1

1

e T .
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Q Is that the Rhodes unit area? A Yes, sir.

Q@ What does the green section or portion of the map indicatq?

A That is the State unitized section within the unitized arda.

Q Is that unitized ﬁnder an agreement with the State of New
Mexico whereby from the surface to a depth of 4,000 feet it is
-dedicated to this storage project?

A» Yes, sir, that is correct,

Q Now, the orange colored portions of the map represent whatj?

A That,répresents ﬁhe rest of-the unitized area with various
other persons.

Q And have you shown on that map the existing well locationg
that are on the unit? : A Yes, sir, I have,

Q Refer first to the State Section Number 16, what wells are
presently located on that State Section?

A That is the State Y-1 and the State A-1l.

Q I believe Mr. Bernard has figures on the production on
that rather than you having them, does he not?

A Yes, sir, that is correct.

Q Do you know whether those two wells are used as input wellis?

A Yes, sir, to my khoﬁledge, they are used both for input and
| withdrawal. |
% Q All right, now indicate, if you will, the location on the !
map of the acreage described in Case Number 680 which is the west
half of the East half of Section 20.

That is this area here.,

A
i Q That is the-- IR
A

« -
(L9

{(Interrupting) MarkediA,’red.

%
Q __That is the area as shown on your plat: which corresponds |
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with the purple area on Conrad Exhibit?
A Yes, 8ir, that is correcto
..Q' And has a well been drilled on chat at the present time?

A No, sir, it has not.

Q Refer to the area describedkin Cage Number 681, the north
half of the North West quarter of Section 21 and point that location
# oute _

A That is in this area here gtriped in red.

Q Has a well been drilled on that particular tract there?
A Yes, sir, it hase.

Q With reference tO that,well, nhave you made any tests O

examinations concerning that particular well?

A 1 made an examination in regards to its position gtructur 1ly
and what it was producing fromo.

Q Did you reach a conclusion a8 to the formation from which
it is producing?

A Yes, gir, it 1is producing from an upper gand section in the

Yates formation.

1
\

1
Q Generaily, what 18 the production of gas from this Rhodes\
| area, the Rhodes unit area? \

A The general production is from the sand pbasesuﬁitbinzthe[
_ {
yates which 1ies in the middle portion of this Township.extendingi
R . 1

gomewhat up to the Korth West corner and extending o the South \
: T 1

East cornere E
'1

e

l |
% Q Weé will comeé pack to that in & minute and let's locate th

t
i
b
i
!

, acreage that is described in case Number 682. That 1g the south

t |
| nalf of the North East quartcer and the East nalf of the gouth East
¢ :

1
!

,_,-_._A,_.--..____J

L,quarmat_owaection‘l7.WWWill“xguvindipanﬁ,ﬁhgnzw,,”mww,_,_
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That 18 this portion here gtriped in reds |

A
qQ 1s ghere any well located on thabt now?
X ,

o, 8ire

the yellowe . , \
: |

Q 1s there & well 1ocated on ghat ab the presenb rime? \
5 Yes, gir, there i8e \

\

Q  Now, the Rhodes area generally 19 used, 1 believe, as a

gtorage area ynder vhe Rhodes ynibt agreement with the Federal Ggovern-

ment and with the state of New Mexico, 18 that correct?

A Yes, gir, vhat 38 correcte

Q What 18 tvhe general geology which makes it possible Lo useée

that as & gtLorage area, will you priefly outline the facts, the

physxcal facts which make it possible to use rhat as @ geparate

s’oorage re SGI‘VO'_LI' \

A Yes, gir. We have'a'structural high posxtion in ghrough \
\

here, ghrough gection 16 and W€ pave & 1ow ared jn this yicinity

b
‘ q Well now, in chat north cast porvior there, wnaot 58 it tha£

\minimizes any mlgratlon of g238 in that partlcular area? - ‘

X p The 1ack of por031ty and permea

jgrate of gas in that direction. - 1
\ Qq Up go the portn 1.8 ghere any fa im) !
. Y

\"gffggg_in ghat. dlrect;on _ﬂﬂ,ﬂﬂ,/ﬂ,,wf,,ﬂe,ﬁﬁ
. A




A Yes, sir. It is a physical factor of an evidence water
drive in the North West Section that is migrating south easterly.

Q Does the water there act as a seal to seal the gas and pre}

vent it from escaping to the north?
A Yes, sir, it does.
Q What about the west side, what physical facts there tend

to make that a separate storage reservoir?
A Well, you have two factors to consider there, You have a
low area structurally, also you have a -i1ithologic change to the
west in that it limes up, losing its porosity and permeability.

Q 8o, that the migration is stopped by the lack of porosity.

and permeability rather than the water drive that existed to the

north?
A  Yes, sir, that is correct.-
Q@ Now, to the south, what factor is there?

To the South West Section, we still have the condition ex-
To the

i
isting of liming up, losing porosity and permeability.
gouth east, at approximately a mile and a half into Winkler County
Texas, you will have a north easterly, south westerly trending fal

; along in this area. That is right north of the North Scarborough

| Field which tends to prevent the migration any further south.

{ Q Is that area reasonable effective and efficient as a stora

area for gas?

|l

Yes, s8ir. It is reasonably effective.

Since 1945, I believe,

A

Q» How long has it been so used?

A

Q Let's take a look at this Exhibit 2, will you state

El _Pago Napural_gas Exhibit 2 discloses and

to the

|
i
|
3
1
|
!

!
|
i

. Commigsion _what the }
. ADA DEARNLEY & ASSOCIATES
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_ A

revealsg?

A  BExhibit Number 2 is an isobaric map Eontoured on bottom
pressures obtained approximately in the period of May of 1951. It
is contoured on 25 pound contours with the exception between the
8 and 900 foot line which lies in here., We have a depressive ares
around this particular well, that iz a reflection of withdrawal
and I left out the contours in that particular area because it
would necessitate using of six con£our lines which would tend to
clutter up the map and is not necessarily important.

Q Where is the point of the highest bottom hole pressure?

A The point of the highest bottom hole pressure is in this
North Western Section.,

Q To what do you attribute that?

A I attribute that to the water.drive, mainly. Possibliy to
some injection from this area and a lack of permeability causing a
decline in this direction more rapidly than over in here.

Q What other input wells are located on the area other than
the two wells in the State Section which you have pointed out?

A I am afraid that I won't be able to answer that. I am not

that well acquainted.

Q Are there certain input wells located in the northern por-

tions that you do know of?
A I believe that this Number 4-B is one of the major input

wells,.

Q What does your plat: reveal as to change in pressures as
between the two input wells located on the State Section and the

area in which the proposed unortnodox units are asked?

t
H
i

A t indicates that thee= . .

ADA DEARNLEY & ASSOCIATES
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Q Where is the highest pressure?
The highest pressure is in this area here.

Surrounding the two input wells?

> O =

Yes, sir,

f | _ | MR. SPURRIER: In Section 162 c
2 A In Section 16. o

| Q In Section 16. Does the pressure then decline substantially
( | ’ | as you go to the west toward the location of the proposed unorthodbx
( . ¢ units? |
J A Yes, sir, that is correct. It declines in this direction.
( Q Do the contours there show the decline at 25 pound intervals,
( ' I bel ieve you stated?

| . A Yes, sir, that is correct.

Q. In your opinion, what effect would the drilling of two
additional Qells,as proposed here,have upon any gas which has beenl
injected into that State Section?

A It'is my opinion that wells drilled here and here wéuld_
receive a portion of the gas thét is injected in this area here,
7 Q The gas would mlgrate from the 1nput wells over to the western
edge of the unit and then be produced out of those wells? o [

A Yes, sir, that is correct.

Q What about the well which exists over at the western line

there, the most western most well shown on the map?

A This one here?

Q Yes.

A I believe that it is in the pregent flow, range of flow oﬂ

| our injection system on these two wells.

l
i ‘i
}

mem_-On_ Do-you-have_records_of _any pressure_surveys which have beean
ADA DEARNLEY & ASSOCIATES
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' A The pay is at approxima

T SIS

made or does Mr. Bernard nave that?

A Mreo Bernard ‘has thate ’ \
Q He has that. At what depth is the pay from the Yates and\
!

the Seven Rivers in thia area? \
tely 3,000 feet plus or minus 150 !

feebto

Q There are a number of wells shown on . the aoutherly portion

Do you know what those wells dle?

of that unit area.
A Yes, Sir, they are oil wells. . \
From whnat formations are they producing?

Q
A They are. producing from the same formations.
Q

From the Yates and Seven Rivers?

A Yates and geven Rivers formationse

Q What wells are located over there in Sectlon 17 in additio

0 the one which has been drilled by Mr. Conrad?

A We have & Texas Company well up in this area that was plug ed

as a dry ‘hole. We have another Texas Company well in this area that

\ was also plugged ag a dry hole and we have the Baker and Taylor
i v
i

Mobéﬂg‘Number 1 which 13.

|
'\
§

\ Q When was it completed?

2 A T am nob certain as to the date put I believe, approx1matehy

Q 19 when? A 1951,

\
i
t
Q Do you have the figures on that Baker Moberly well or does\

Mr. Bernard has those figures. :
1

A
¢ The Exhibit 3-represents what?

u,_ﬂ,ﬁ;ﬂwibé§uls an. isobaric map also, &
ADA DEARNLEY & ASSOCiATEb
COURTY REPORTE 13
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préssures obtained during the period of October, 1953, It is con-
toured on 100 foot contours due to the difference in pressures at
that time. One hundred pound, excuse me,

Q One hundred pouﬁd contours? A Yes, sir,

Q And how does that date compare with the date at-which Ex-

4

hibit 2 was made? A It compares--

Q@  (Interrupting) What was the date of Exhibit 27

A It was May of 1951,

Q May of 195172 _ A Yes, sir.

Q And this’Exhibit 3 then(shéws October--

A (Interrupting) 1953. |

Q@ (Continuing)--of 1953. What changes in pressures are re-
vealed by that map?

A We still have approximately the same high pressure that we
have up here in this area and in this area here we have gained
approkimately a hundred and fifty pounds pressure.,

Q What about the pressure over fhere in Section 17, where th
new well is proposed? How much has that been increased in that
pericd of timse?

| AViﬂThat has been increased approximately the same number of
pounds.

Q That is about a hundred and fifty pounds?

€ What does that increase in pressure in that area indicate
to you?
A That indicates to me that the injection of gas on the two

injection wells in the State acreage Section 16 has migrated weste

ADA DEARNLEY & ASSOCIATES
' COURT REPORTERS
NOoM tox e B CORTEY ALDG,
PHONES 7-9845 AND $-9846
ALBUQUERQUE. NEW MEXICO

A Approximately one hundred fifty pounds bottom hole pressure.
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, . R o
Q With reference to this one well, which is located in Section

21 which has been completed by Mr. Conrad, is it your opinibn that
that well has geparation from the other production in the area?

,A Yes, sir. In my opinion it is separated causing a local
high in £h13 area. As was indicated on our structural map, we had
a s8slight nosing effect in this area,

Q Will you lifﬁ the map up and show that on Exhibit Number
1? . r
A  Exhibit Number 1 shows a slight ﬁo$ing effect in this areaj,
Also the well is producing‘from the upper sand member of the Yates
formation. That sand member pinches out north of here but extendsv
-south df here., 1In my opinion, the gas is a small pocket of gas in
a sand reservoir confined to this nosein that particular sand sec-
tion.

Q Refer again to the Exhibit 3 and tell us if there is any
data with reference to pressure there which confirms thatropinion.

A Yes, sir. We have a pressure on that well of 1266 pounds
which is considéraﬁly’higherfthan anything else in the field and
is higher than anything since we have taken over the storage areas
in 1945, |

Q Do you know what the pressures were in the field when the
original wells were drilled in that Rhodes area?

A L can only give you an approximate figure of 1200 pounds.

Q Approximately 1200 pounds. Do you know what the pressures

were in 1945 when the storage projest began?
A They were approximately 600 pounds, between 600 and 700

pounds.

] Q What are théy now, what have they been built up to now?
ADA DEARNLEY & ASSOCIATES
COURT REPORTERS
ROOM 108-106, £l. CORTEZ BLEG,
PHONES 7-9646 AND %5.9646
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A  On an ayverage about g50 poundss \
Q In your opinion, would the allocation of an unorthodox ‘
proration, the drilling of two additional wells and the productioﬂ
of gas from the existing wells which have been drilled by Mr. Con=
rad result in draining gas from the State gection 167 A
A Yes, sSiT, in part, it would drain gas from that ared.
Q Would it continﬁe to do 8o 38 long as g3 was jinjected inﬁo
\ gection 16? K
A Yes, sir, thab is my opinion. ' \
Q Do you think there is any aifference between the well lo—%
cated in Sectioﬁ 21, the existing well and the others, the existig
\ well in the west and the two proposed wells?
A in 0y opinion, there is 2 gifference betwéen this well ini
gection 21 and the one in gection 17
Q Can you tell definitely whether the well in gection 21 is
draining Section 16 at this time?
\ A No, sir, 1 can nob.
! Q- What is8 necessary to do to make those determinations? i
1 o A 1 ‘should think that the area would have to pe shut in overi
% a period t§ allow the area Lo stabilize running botton hole pressu%es
%vthrough the area before an accurate picture could be obtained. \
\ g 1s such survey under way now? \
A Yes, sir, it is my understanding it 1s. |
Q You are not conducting it though? \
A No, sir, 1 am not. 1
MR. HOWELL:S qohat is alle |
LBnyMBLJHBANDLw,““M,Mﬂ,- -

S
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Q

the 10APS marked

mation shat the Company nas had at all times since

with bhe Company s

I

1t has been

is that right?

available e

A Yes, gire \

the company

abt all times?

A 1% has been available in as far ag~-
Q (Interruptlng)Well, nas it been available Lo the Company |
in the 1a8% year? ‘ \
A Well, 2 portion of it hasn'be \i
\ q The 1nformab10n of the two gonrad wells that were ccmplete\
in 1953Aand 195k is the only addition ghat you have made? \
A That jg the only addition, yes, gire \

The pressures ghat the Number 2 Conrad well in the north

nalf of the North West quarber of 21 18 entirely qifferent from

any- of the pressures in the storage area,

A Yes, ghat 18 righte

\ o

i

\ west of 177

sir,
The»Conrad Well Number 1 in the gouth east of the North
A L7, YeSs sire

How does the pressure in that well relate LO

1 Q the pressure i
E in the other wells from which you are taking gas? \
2 A 1% relates quite well or very clo88. \
l qQ 1t is practlcally 1dentical with the Taylor well, the \

Baker Taylor Well_xn ghe east nalf of the gouth West quarter of

E 17, ign'® iv? | \
x A YeS, air, there ig some pressure differentia1‘ X
E q  How much? A 90 pounds. E
% Q And you are baking gas from the Baker Taylor well? |

’#guggifieﬁ ‘o answer » thabe

ADA PEARNL! LEY & AﬁSOClATES
auRT REPORTERS

RoOM 108 “106. EL CORT
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g You do nobt know?
Qq Do you know whether OF not the Company nas & connect? wijtn
either of the tWO conrad wells ab bhisntime?
A ”No, gir. 1 am hot qualified.
Q Without 2 cOﬁnection,With those Lwo wells or to those LwWo
wells, there will be no change in their pressure unless by inst

the £33 migraves over and iy~ ~eases under ghose LWO noles?

A Yes, sir, ghat 18 correcble

q Do you know whetne¥r or nob either one of the gonrad wells

nave been produced?
A No, sir, & don' b knowe
MR. GIRAND: 1 believe cnat is alle
MR SPURRIER: We will gake 2 ghor® recesse
(RECESS)

MR. SPURRlER: The meeting will come Lo ordere

A Fred Ge. Bernard. \
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Have You ever testified pefore the Gommission?
No, 1 naven' b

what gehool OF college ha.v_,e,}iqur,_agpé&ed.,im_mz,W/ A
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Q You do not know?

A NO, Siro
Q Without a con nnection with

wells, there will be no change'in

the gas migrate
Yes, ‘81 ghat 18 correct
Q Do you know whether or no
nave bpeen produced?
A No, gir, 1 don't Knowe
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A Texas College of Arts and Industry with a Bachelor of Science

in Petroleum and NAatural Gas Engineering.

Q When was that? A 1949.
Q Since that time have you been pré;ﬁicing as an engineer?
Al I hdve,
Q  Where?
A At Jal, New Mexico with El Paso Natural Gas.
Q@ We submit the witness as a qualified expert.

‘MR, SPURRIER: We accept the qualifications.

Q Mr. Bernard, tell the Commission what,if any, studies you
have made with reférence to the pressure history on this Rhodes
area? ‘

A All of these bottom hole pressure surveys, the two isobarilc
maps, we have drawn and selected here have besn.conducted by our
depaf%ment. They are run quarterly in the area. A copy of all
pressures together with the volumes that haveAbeen injected and ..
vithdrawn from the area are furnished both to the Commission and
to the State Land Commissioner quarterly.

Q Mr. Evans testified approximately to some pressure figureg
. with reference to the Rhodes area, do you have some more exact
figures?

A Accofdiﬁg to our records the original reservoir pressure
£

7 . -
as of December 29, was 14560 pounds,

That was in December of 19297 A That 3s correct.

Q
Q What was the pressure at the time the storage project began?
A The first injection was commenced in April of 1945 and thé

pressure prior to that time was 557 pounds average for the area.

!
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jection is 923,279 MCF. ‘Cumulative withdrawal is 75k,464 MCF.

Q Then, what is it now?
A  The average pressure on the area as of October, when this
isobaric was drawn October, 1953, was 924 pounds.

Q Well now, when the pressure dropped generally from 1400

_pounds to 500 pounds or 550 pounds, did that indicate that a largd

part of the gas under this area had been withdrawn?

A That is correct., It did indicate that.

Q What does the increase in pressure show, that the gas has
again been placed in the formation? A That is true.

Q Do you have the figures on the input and withdrawals from
the two wells located on the State Secﬁion 167

A I have,

Q Would you give the Commission a summary of the cumulative
input and cumulative withdrawals?

A On the State A lease, cumulative injection 1is 607,782 MCF.

The cumulative withdrawal is 456,046 MCF. State Y-1 cumulative in-

Q Well, how much is the total volume of gas that has been in
jected in those two wells in excess of that which has been withdrg

A I will have to figure that up, Mr, Howell. As of what datae

Q As of the cumulative totals?

A Those I gave you? 1 get 330,543 MCF net storage. i

Q When was the last injection in the State Section 167

A The last injection that I have was in January, no, on the

pec

entire section, the last injection was December of 1953,
Q When was the last withdrawal from the State?

The last I have recorded is January, 1954.

FoRES
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Q I understand You have Nothing to do with them, My, Berna

how many input wells, threg?
A Yo, Sir, there are a total of 12.
Q 12 input wells, yoy have*placed in to the storage area
320,553 MCvacre than you have withdrawn, is that correct? !
A I believe, Mr, Girand, that figure was only for the State |

lease, Section 16,

|

and for the Statewide, is that right? ’ /

A Thatg was for the State A ang the State y wells, ]

Q State Y. That didntt take into cOnsideration the other /
nine wells, the input wells?

A No, 8ir, it diq not, »

Q You dont¢ have gp actual figure of how mueh E4S would re.
turn to the area theres A I do,

Q You do have that totai? A Yeee

Q Would you give thoge figures to the Commission, please?

'y

! Q Do your recordg reflect the withdrawals?
f A That jis net Storage,

Q ‘That is net Storage?

A Yes, they reflectg withdrawals. ‘- N
Q@  How much has been withdrawn frep the area up o the same |

:
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into the consideration the oil wells that are producing gas with

o e e e o e el e e e . i = e e A e ey 2 o At

A Be a total of 12,115,914 MCF accumulative withdrawal.

Q In arriving at that figure, is that from the wells that you

have designated as input and withdrawal wells or has that taken

0il?

A That is taking into consideration, all wells operated by El

Pagso Krupt Moberly( Three well which we consider to drain our storage

project, that is all.
Q Is it your opinion that the production of the two Conrad
wells will drain the State acreage there, State 167

A Yes, s8ir, that is my opinion.

Q Is it also your opinion that the gas in place was entirely

exhausted under the Conrad property prior to the time of the creat
of the Rhodes storage area? A No, sir.

Q By the same token, won't the wells operated by El Paso
drain the Conrad area if the Conrad area is not allowed to produce
and the_El Paso wells are allowed to continue to produce?

A I don't see how they can drain it sir, when our injection
offsets our withdrawal.

Q | Well,-figured on down through the years, Mr. Bernard, and
a complete exhaustion of the pool for the area, wouldntt it be you
testimony that whatever gas happens to be under the Conrad properf
would be drained by your wells, would it not?

A :Well, that gets into economicg,

Q@ Well, it may be economics to you but it seems very funny

ion

r

y

to me that our wells can drain your gas and your wells canft drain

CuT3s

MR, GIRAND: That is all. o T
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- i_trying to_figure out is,:

MR. HOWELL: Nothing further.

MR, SPURRIER: If no further questions the witness may be
excused. -

(Witness excused.)

MR. SPURRIER: Mr. Macey. ,

MR, MACEY: I notice a discrepancy in one of the Exhibits.
I notice on Mr. Girand?s Exhibity; this may take an answer out of
Mr. Girand, I notice that you have deleted this area from the unit
boundary, El Paso has it in.
| MR. SPURRIER: Deleted what Bill?

MR. MACEY: This area being the south west quarter of the

North West quarter of Section 23 and the South West quarter of Sec

tion 23. On Mr. Girand's Exhibit, it is shown as being outside thp

unit area. On El Paso's, it is inside the unit area. It is not
apparently contributive., 1 would like to know how come the dis-
crepancy. r

MR. GIRAND: I can't answer that. 1 had Mr. Charles Mille

of Hébbs, an engineer go to.the U, S. G. S: Office at Hobbs and

run the outlines of the proposed Rhodes storage area as representefl

to the Government., I did not check his work and relied on it to
that extent because over on this side didn't come into the picture
involved here, |

MR. SPURRIER: Mr. Howell, can you enlighten us?

MR, HOWELL: I certainly cant't. 1 don't know about Mr.

Evans.

MR. EVANS: I took information from the files.

MR, MACEY: It may be immaterial in the Case but what 1 am %

T Foy
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of what the

|
|
I . “at laest Lo my nowledge, Rhodes unit ared, what the
terms of that unib arc. we qontt Know whether anybody ¢an join \
\ 4t if they are nob already 1in it. We dontt know if the unit coulq

\ be expanded OF contracted; We don't know whab the gbatus of it is.

\ MR . HOWELL: We will certal nky furnish that ynformation. \
\ MR . S?ﬁ§ﬁi§?: What agency‘of the State approved this uni&?
\ MR. HOWELL: Land CommissioneXrs A

MR. gPURRIERS 1n 19457

- \R. GIRAND: The Land Commissioner approved gection 16 an

e

accepted an individual agreement on that oneé area. AS Lo the

,_..—-_-.dc;,—-_,‘_

Government, ghere is NoO record of it in the 01l Conservation Com—\
mission offices ‘ | k
MR. HOWELL? That 18 correcte 1 want O make it clear on
that, the overall area was submitted to and approved by the Unite
states Geological gurveye. The agreement with reference o Section
16 was approved py the Land Commissioner and the state Land commi%ted

to a unit agreement. 1T covered that State gection 16.

\
MR. SPURRIER: put it has never been brought pbefore the E

| i1 Commission? - %
% MR . HOWELL: Not to MYy knowledges 1 can't answer that E

' 2 questione { just don't Know e ‘ x

;1 i
: MR. SPURRIER: 1 think W€ nad better continue this case, %
g that all right with both counsel? i
\ MR. GIRAND: 1 am in ©his position, my clien® has tO star%

a well or 1ose the balance of his lease. ;

1

- MR SEQERLER;T,Another,gellﬁphvygéen?,

Wi, GIRAND: The 1gth. We have agked for 30 days, 1 dontt

!
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ADA DEARNLEY & ASSOCIATES '

COURY REPOR‘Yﬂﬂs

ROOM 105-106. EiL CORYEZ ALDG.
pPHONES 7.964% AND 5-.9546
ALBUOUERGUE. HEYS MEXICO

2k




PR S SRRt ZnE e
It i a-farm &ul.

e MR. HOWELL: I would like to _make a brief statement

kggyrwhether we are going to get it or not. We can't afford to
‘drill a gas well or any kind of well unless we know we are going t
have a unit allowable. The El Paso claims they are making certain
studies, I don't contest that or deny it but the first unit agree-
ment with the Goﬁernment started in 1944, I believe, isnt't that
right, Mr. Howell?

MR. HOWELL: 1945. It was signed in 1945.

MR. GIRAND: Then, the one with the State was about 1947
or 19487 |

MR. SPURRIER: The State being who?

MR. GIRAND: The State of New Mexico.

MR, HOWELL: The State Land-- |

MR. GIRAND: ‘They have had ample time to get their bléck
together and their uﬁit together and to ask for a 30 day delay at
thie late period to come in here and jeopardize our rights, I don!
think they are entitled to it.

MR. HOWELL: When did you acquire your lease, Mr, Girand?

MR, GIRAND: I am sorry, I don't have that information.

MR. HOWELL: It was quite recently, within the last six
months,.

MR. GIRAND: That, I don't know. 1 do know that they havs
had it long enough to complete two wells,

MR, HOWELL: I would like =--

t

MR, GIRAND: (Interrupting) And I will furnish that infor{
mation to the Commiséion.

MR. SPURRIER: Do so.

-
AL
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£hi$ is én appiication for a;”;ﬁogéhééék i§§a£ion in a varianégugj,
a rule and it would seem that exceptions should nct be granted
unless the public interest is served by the exception.,

MK. SPURRIER: At this}moment, all I can do is recommend
that the Commission take it under advisement, and see what the fille
shows., |
, | MR. HOWELL: I would like to make one other brief statement.
4 It would appear that iﬁsofar as the South East quarter of Section
17 is concerned, tﬂat there is a well con there which could quite
properly be classified as a gas well. That is that Baker and Taylor
Moberly Number 1, which shows a gas-o0il ratio of approximately
97,000 to 1 and is located within the limits of gas pool., Certainly
there would be two gas wells in effect producing from the same
quarter section if this be granted, that acreage in that quarter
section would be attributable to two wells. ‘Further‘thah that, and
the statement that it seems that the burden is upon the proponent
to justify the exception, that is all we have,

| MR. SPURRIER: Do you have. anvthing further, Mr. Girand?

B LR L MR. GIRAND: Only this, of course, we have talked gas rulgs

up here for years, it seems like but my interpretation of Rule 582
in Case 582, being the Jalco Rules only requires applicant, wherei
he has an unorthodox acreage allotment, he can either come to thig
Commission with consent from the adjacent owners tobhis pooling

. arrangement and in that manner, ne would not be forced to a hearing

or he can file application and after notice and hearing, the Com- |
mission can act on it. MNow, as to what evidence of need, what re-

quirements on the part of the applicant other than jusgt to file

. P R PP

Yo

e

__his application, your Rules don't make any staiemenl wWhaLevers. W
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have shown by the map ang oy the maps of the Bl Paso that we can'f
unitize with property already dedicated to the Rhodes ared. We
cap't unitize with the Texas Company Or the Baker Taylor property
here, 80, the only way we can fully utilize our acreage, is in th
i matter we have éet out here. The proposed well will be located 1
the 40 of the North East quarter of 17 and will not be in the same]
160 acres subdivision as the Baker Taylor Well, Mre. Howell. It !
is our position ghat all we have got to do 1is show'some cause why\
we need 2 1ocation and need our acreage allotnents as we have mad
jt. I think we have done thab by showing the position our properyy
is located, where it is located. |

MR. SPURRIER: Any one.else?

MR. HOWELL: One question, 1 would like to ask Mr. Girand.
That well obligation has been exténﬁed to the 19th of April, hasntit
it?

MR, GIRAND: 1 dontt know for sure, was he suppoéed Lo
Anotify ﬁé? “ \

(. HOWELL: MHe has novified me of ghat fact. ‘\

MR. MACEY: Mr. Girand,'if the Rules of the Jalco Gas Poo%
gay that none of the provisions of the order pertain to the Rhode%
storage area and if this outline 18 the Rhodes storage area, how \
can you conme in here and apply for an exception to the Rule that t
doesn't apply'to your property because it 18 inside the storage a
area? ' %

MR. GIRAND: Ican only say this, that under Administrativ%
% Law, I believe this Commission is bound by the record as to what l

i they know the Rhodes storage area to be. All this Commission has |
: ‘ |

Ry e R
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before it is Section 16 and I think that you have got another 160
acre tract of,somewhere else in there, about 800 acres involved in
that agreement, I believe. The Commission can riot take this, that
this is the Rhodes storage aréa a3 recognized by this Commission.
They can this, but the Commission has not defined eithér one of
them. Like I told the Vommission aﬁ the outset, I didn't know
whether I was in the Rhodes area or in the Jalco Pool.

MR, SPURRIER: Or both.

MR. GIRAND: Under your interpretation because you have
never delineated the Rhodes area.

MR, HOWELL: Of course, if they are not, then the Statewide

4

Rule would apply, if they are not within the Jalco Pool, the Stateg-
wide Rule which requires the same thiﬁg would apply.
MR. MACEY: TIs it your position, Mr. Girand, your position
that the Commission did know there existed a Rhodes Federal unit
area? _
MR. GIRAND: I am not able to advise what the Commission
knows or doesn't know,.

MR, MACEY: I grant you that, This file does make some

: reference to the sum acreage known as the federal unit. In fact,
it is outlined in here, there is a map here in the file.’

MR, GIRAND: Has the Commission entered any Order? I
haven't been able to find it, whereby they established that Order
ag the Rhodes,

MR. MACEY: 1Is there anything in the Rules that says they

have to?

MR. GIRAND: No, then why refer to it and delete it from

B s A R S

! the Jalco Pool Rules?

&
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MR, MACEY: That is not the point,

MR. GIRAND: You can't set me out and say I am not in any-
thing.

MR. MACEY: I am not saying you are not in anything. I an
trying to find out how this Commission could possibly resolve thig
problem,

(Discussion off the record.).

R e e R A R

MR. SPURRIER: We will continue this case to the definite
date, or at least I will recommend that to the Commission, of April

13th at nine otclock in this Hall,

CERTIFICATE

| 3

! I, ADA DEARNLEY, Court Reporter do hereby certify that the fore-

i %01ng and attached transcrlpt of proceedings in the matter of Case$

! 80, 681, 682, and 683, were taken by me on March 17, 1954, that

Le the same is a "true and correct record to the best of my knowledge,

I skill and ability.
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BEFORE THR
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSTION
"~ STATE OF NEw MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF;

Application,of-Grover C. Conrad for approval 6f Cése No. 6801

anorthodox gas proration unit inp the Jalco Gas Pool:
W/2 B/2 20-265-37E. .

)

)

)

Application of Grover ¢, Conrad for approval of )
unorthodox £gas proration unit in the Jalco Gas Pool: ) Case No. 681

N/2 nw/i R1-26S-37E, ’ )

)

)

)

Apﬁlication of Grover ¢, Conrad for approval of
unorthodox gas proration unit in Jalco Gas Pool:
S/2 NE/L ang E/2 SE/), 17-265-36E,

Case No, 682

Application of Grover ¢, Conrad for approval of
unorthodox gas Proration unit in the Jalco Gas Pool
E/2 w/2 17-265-37E,

re
N S N

Case No, 683

), ] 0
b Mo s v
AR

- REGISTER -

ME, ) _ REPRESENTING OCATION
gz;:::::::::::::;::::::::‘::}f::§mE:::::::::::::j::::::;::}:::ﬁ::::

W. D, Girand, Jr. Grover Conragd Hobbs, New Mexi ¢o
Je W. Baulch El Paso Natural gas Jal, New Mexico
R. T, Wright El Paso Natural gas Jal, New Mexico
R. L. Hamblin El Paso Natural Gasg El Paso, Texas

F. Norman Woodruff El Paso Ratural ¢as Houston, Texas

R. F Montgomery 0. C, C.  Hobbs, New Mexido
Fred g, Bernardg El Paso Hatural Gas .Jal, New Mexico
Jerry C, Zink : El Paso Natural Gas Jal, New Mexico
S. J. Stanley 0. C. c. Hobbs, New Mexiqo

MM\MMN& ——

TRANSCRIPT ow PROCEEDINGS
£ {ROCEEDINGS

MR. SPURRIER: - Meeting wil] come to order, !

: MR. GIRAND: vy, E. Girand on behelf of Grover ¢, Conrad, 1t l
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in light of the statement of El Paso and submit the mstter on the

was my understanding 680 thréugh 683 were consolidated at the last
hearing and can be treated as one case, and in that connection, we
would like to advise the(Commiésion that we are now under contract
with the El Paso Natural Gas for the sale of thése leases, and in
light of that we would-iikémtowé;ﬁtinue the cases for the time being
until an appropriate order can be proposed to the Commission. I
don't feel like taking any activity in the matter with the contracﬂ,
of oil pending with the El Paso at the present time.

MR, SPURRIER: Is there objection to counselts motion? Mr.
Hamblin. ’

MR. HAMBLIN: Hamblin with the El Paso Natural Gas Company.
We would like to withdraw our objection to the finding of unorthodg
locations and join in with Mr. Girand in asking for phe unorthodox
location.

MR, SPURRIER: Seems to be no reason to‘continug the case the

We take it under advisement until we hear from you.

MR. HAMBLIN: We would like to withdraw our motion to continge

record as it stands.

MR, MACEY: Mr. Spurrier, there is the point, under the rules
if you are going to put those units in the storage area, they are
not subject to the rules of the Jalco Pool. And, therefore, we
couldn't write an order approving an unorthodox unit using a rule
that déesn't apply ﬁo the storage area. If you are going to put
them in the unit area or the storage area, there is no reason for
an unorthodox unit, is there?

MR. HAMBLIN: Yes, there is, We do intend to commit themn,

part of them are within all but 80 acres. We would like to commit
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them to the Rhod;éhﬁﬁéfggé Resé;QOir. Ve do haQé a reason for get+
ting the order because under the terms of the Format agreement it
is necessary'to drill a well on each legal well's spacing. In othd
words,'we have to drill a well and have all the acreage committed
to a legal well spacing before we earn rights under the acreage. I
we do not ggt an unorthodox location, we will probably have to dril
three additional wells which would be unnecessary, any way would be
used in the Rhodes Storage'Res;”ypi?é;,ffdbably, any more drilled,
any more drilled now will be unneceséary’also.

MR. SPURRIER: Mr. Girand.

MR. GIRAND: I Jjust want to corroborate that fact., As I
understand it, the acreage that would be -subject to being committed
to the area would you not necessarily have to be, and if the El
Paso wanted to go ahead and have the units created as applied for,
then at a later time decided to commit them to the unit, they could
or could not as a policy, isn't that right, Norman?

MR, WOODRUFF: That is éorrecte

MR. GIRAND: That is what I understood.

MR. SPURRIER: Does it occur to yéu that the acreage will
either come under the Jalco Pool Rules, or else El Paso will ask fo
a hearing before this Commission to approve that unit? Both,
either itts present size or the enlarged acreage.

MR. HAMBLIN: That is correct. In connection, checking up
on iﬁ, I find the 0il Conservation Commission on June 23, 1948 in
Case No, 140, Order 172, moved the Rhodes state unit.

MR, SPURRIER: State unit?

MR, HAMBLIN: Yes.,

MR, SPURRIER: Which consists of how many acres?

[at-]
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MR. HAMBLIN: Actually I think it is 800 acres.

MR. SPURRIER: I think it is too, but I think you should in-
clude that whole area, as any other unit. And before this acreage
can be included as part of the unit, it will be necessary to have
a hearing.

MR. MACEY: Why can't we, if the Commission wants to go ahead
this is off the record. )

MR. SPURRIER: OFf the record.

(Discussion off the record.)

MR. WOODRUFF: It is El Pasot's intention to try to clean up
house in the Rhodes Storage Area. At such time as this is accom-
plished, it is obvious it will be to the advantage of the Commissio
to be acquainted with the operation of ‘the Rhodes Storage Unit and
we will at ﬁhat time come before the Commission and give full hear-
ing on this operation,

MR. SPURRIER: Well, I think Mr. Girand's proposal to go
ahead and issue an order for the units and then take up the unit
agreement.is the proper order and that is what I will recommend to
the Commission, Anyone have anything else?

MR. GIRAND: I promised the Commission I would furnish them
a copy of the Format agreement under which the applicant was opera-
ting at the last hearing, and if ydu want it in the record 1 will
offer it at this time, otherwise -~

MR, MACEY: I don't see any reason,

MR, SPURRIER: I think we will just do without it.

MR, GIRAND: I don't want to encumber the record.

MR. HAMBLIK: We have one question, whether on the record or

off the record,we dontt care. They have gone ahead and made a test

ADA DEARNLEY & ASSOCIATES
STENOTYPE REPORTERS
ROOM 105-106-107 EL CORTEZ BLOG. -
PHONES 7-9643 AND 5-9846
ALBUQUERQUE. NEW MEXICO









BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING

CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION

COMMISSION OF THE STATE OF NEW

MEXICO FOR THE PURPOSE OF

CONSIDERING: CASE NO, 683
Order No, R-475

THE APPLICATION OF GROVER C, CONRAD
FOR AN ORDER GRANTING APPROVAL OF

AN EXCEPTION PURSUANT TO RULE 77(a)

OF ORDER NO, R-368-A IN ESTABLISHMENT
OF AN UNORTHODOX GAS PRORATION UNIT
OF 160 CONTIGUOUS ACRES CONSISTING OF
EAST HALF OF WEST HALF OF SECTION 17,
TOWNSHIP 26 SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST, NMPM,
LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO, IN THE JALCO
GAS POOL, -

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 o'clock a,m,, on March 17,
1954 and on April 13, 1954, at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before the Qil Conservs
tion Commission, hereinafter referred to as the "Commission'',

NOW, on this ‘,22 ~ day of May, 1954, the Commission, a quorum
. being present, having cofisidered the records and testimony adduced, and
being fully advised in the premises,

FINDS:

(1) That due notice of the time and place of hearing and the purpose
thereof having been given as required by law, the Commission has jurisdic-
tion of this case and the subject matter thereof,

(2) That pursuant to provisions of Rule 7 (a) of Order No. R-368-A,
the Commission has power and authority to permit the formation of a gas
proration unit consisting of other than a legal quarter section after notice
and hearing by the Commission.

(3) That applicant, Grever C. Conrad, is the owner of an oil and
gas lease in Lea County, New Mexico the land consisting of other than a
legal quarter section, and described as follows, to-wit:

TOWNSHIP 26 SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST, NMPM
E/2 of W/2 of Section 17

containing 160 acres, more or less,

(4) That applicant, Grover C. Conrad, has a producing well on
the aforesaid lease known as No, 1, Elliott located 1980" from the North
line-and 1980! from the West line of Section 17, Township 26 South, Range
37 East,
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(5) That the aforesaid well is located within the limits of the pool here-
tofore delineated and designated as the Jalco Gas Pool,

(6) That it is impractical to pool applicant's said lease with adjoining
acreage in the West half of Section 17, Township 26 South, Range 37 East,
NMPM, and that the owners of adjoining acreage in said half sections have
not objected to the tormation of the proposed proration unit of 160 acres.

(7) That unless a proration unit consisting of applicant's aforesaid
acreage is permitted, applicani will be deprived of the opportunity to recover
its just and equitable share of the natural gas in the Jalco Gas Pool.

(8) That creation of a proration unit consisting of the aforesaid
acreage will not cause but will prevent waste, will protect correlative rights,

and is necessary to prevent confiscation of applicant's propertiy.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

. (1} That the application of Grover C. Conrad for approval of an
unorthodox proration unit consisting of the following described acreage.

TOWNSHIP 26 SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST, NMPM
E/2 W/2 of Section 17

be and the same is hereby approved, and a proration unit consisting of afore-
said acreage is hereby created.

(2) That applicant's well, Elliott No, 1, located in he SE/4 NW /4
of Section 17, Township 26 South, Range 37 East, NMPM, shall he granted
an allowable in the proportion that the above described 160 acre unit bears
to the standard or orthodox proration unit for said pool, all until further ordes
of the Commission, '

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, the day and year hereinabove
designated,

STATE OF NEW MEXICO
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

S X freetis

EDWIN L, MECHEM, Chairman

E. 5. WALKER, Member

L £

‘R, R, SPUR

ecretary and Member

SEAL
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BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
STATE OF NEW MEXICO '
SANTA FE,NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE APPLICATION

OF GROVER C. CONRAD FOR EXCEPTION

TO RULE 7 OF ORDER NO. R-368-3,
ESTABLISHING AN UNORTHODOX PRORATION
UNIT IN THE JALCO POOL TO BE
COMPRISED OF THE E3W3 OF SECTION 17,
TOWNSHIP 26 SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST,
N.M.P.M., LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

I
Crse Mo CI &

M S g et N Nt N N

COMES NOW Grover C. Conrad and files this his application
for exception to Rule 7 of Order No. R-368-A, and the
establishing of an unorthodox proration unit in the Jalco Pool
deéignated as the EiWL of Section 17; Township 26 South,

Range 37 East, N.M.P.M., Lea Couhty, New Mexico, and for cause
would show:

1. That applicant 1is the owner of an oll and gas lease
covering said prdperty and that all of said property is
located within the delineated area of the Jalco Podl./ That
applicantAhbW'has a gas well capable of draining the area
without waste;4said well being located 1,980 feet South
of the North line and 1,980 feet East of the West line of
said section. |

2. Applicant states that unitizgtion of the 160 acres
with other tracts within legal quartér sectioné of said
section is impractical.

WHEREFORE, applicant prays that the Commission enter its
order'granting applicant an exception to Rule 7 of Order
No. R-368-A and establish as one gas proration unit the EiWd
of Section 17, Township 26 South, Range 37 East, N.M.P.M.,
Lea County, New Mexico, authorizing production of gas from its

gas well located at a point 1,980 feet South of the North line

and 1,980 feet East of the West line of said section.
Respectfully submitted,

GROVER
BY




